
 

 

 

 

 

Monday, November 6, 2023 
 
Music Department 

▪ Attention to those who do performance arts…… Our second Café Talent Night is coming up sooner than you 
think! November 16th will be a night of amazing individual and small group performances which YOU will want 
to be a part of. Auditions begin this week, and we are very excited to see what you have prepared! It is not 
too late to sign up on the music room windows for a time!  All Staff and students are welcome to audition! 

▪ The Music Department is now in the middle of its annual poinsettia and cheese fundraiser. You do not want 
to miss getting tasty cheeses from Mapledale and beautiful blooms from Rekkers. Find the links on the PPHS 
Website on the Banner at the top. 

▪ A reminder to our small but mighty Treble singers that we have our very first rehearsal today after school 
from 3:30p.m. – 5:30 p.m. Please bring your choir folders with you. See you all there! 
 

Soul Food 

▪ Soul Food will meet on Thursdays during lunch. All are welcome as we work through the book of Acts. 
 
Cross Country 

▪ Over the weekend members of the PPHS Cross Country team travelled to Etobicoke to compete in OFSSA. 
Good Conditions and a fast course set the stage for a fast and competitive day. The Novice Championship 
Team was first up against 250 competitors. The girls did not let the nerves get to them and had a fantastic 
race coming in 16th. One of our won students broke the top 20 with a huge result. The Junior Girls Race was 
next and our own PPHS Junior Rebel despite battling injury showed up in great form and took 22nd in a 
tough field. Congrats to these athletes and the whole XC Team! Enjoy the off season and we will see you 
again for Track and Field in the spring!! 

 
PPHS Improv Club 

▪ Attention PPHS Improv Club TODAY right after school 2-4 in the drama room – Don’t know what is improv 
is? Come out and try it, you might like it!! 

 
PPHS Business/ DECA Club 

▪ The PPHS Business/DECA Club attended regionals yesterday at Sinclair. The club looked great and competed 
very well against North Eastern Ontario’s Business students. Five students made it on the awards stage with 
top 10 finishes in their categories. Congrats and well done to the whole group! 

 
Clothing Drive 

▪ Attention PPHS! It’s that time of year, the clothing drive is here! Bring in new and gently used clothes and 
put them in the bins located around the main floor. These clothes will be donated to local shelters to help 
people in our community. 
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